
 

 

Marshfield Convention & Visitors Bureau 

Meeting Minutes 

April 21, 2010 

Clearwaters Hotel & Convention Center 

 

Present: Mike Feirer, Barb Beck, Scott Koran, Shari Steczynski, Todd Diedrich, Ron 

Dielmann 

Ex-officio: CVB Executive Director Sharon Kirn, MACCI Executive Director Scott 

Larson 

Guests: Alderman Tom Buttke 

 

Chairman Feirer called the meeting to order at 10:00am and thanked Ron Dielmann for 

his service to the Board as his term is ending this month. 

 

Citizens Comments 

None were heard. 

 

Meeting Minutes 

Motion by Koran, second by Steczynski, to approve the minutes from the March 10, 2010 

meeting. Motion carried. 

 

March Financial Report 

Larson reviewed the Financial report. Motion by Diedrich, second by Dielmann, to 

approve the March Financial Report. Motion carried. 

 

Old Business/New Business 

Kirn reported that the etched glasses being considered for the “Discover Wisconsin” 

premier party could be given to attendees at the Tourism Banquet instead. Motion by 

Koran, second by Dielmann, to order enough glasses to cover the number of attendees at 

last year’s event. Motion carried. 

 

Kirn discussed “Branding” concepts with attendees at the Governor’s Annual Tourism 

Conference. Building on the strong medical presence in our community, she presented 

the concept of “Dr. Fun” who could write “prescriptions for visiting Marshfield”. The 

board suggested she confer with staff of the clinic and hospital and then develop a press 

release for a contest for area school students to submit design ideas of a “Dr. Fun” logo. 

 

Activity Report 
The March Activity Report was received and placed on file. 
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Website Link 

Discussion was held on the option of linking Discover Wisconsin’s video clips of the 

Wood County episode to the Bureau’s website. Motion by Diedrich, second by Koran, to 

pursue a contract for the link with terms to be negotiated, Motion carried. 

 

ISOC Race 

A review of the 2010 race and the 2009 race was held. The race attendance was down this 

year due to the change in weather conditions. MACCI will be evaluating their continued 

sponsorship of this race at their next board meeting. Motion by Diedrich, second by 

Koran, to not continue our sponsorship for 2011. Motion carried. 

 

Annual Review 

Motion by Diedrich, second by Dielmann, to approve an increase for 2010.  

 

Motion by Koran, second by Diedrich, to adjourn at 11:20am; Motion carried. 

 

Next meeting will be Wednesday, May 12, 2010 at 5:30pm (prior to the Tourism 

Banquet) at the American Legion. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

BarBarBarBarbbbb 

Barb Beck 

Board Secretary 

 

 


